
ASIAN-PACIFIC POSTAL UNION 

Our Ref 23/31/320 (23)-VS/kp 

12 June 2023 

APPU members: 
Afghanistan, Australia, Bangladesh, Bhutan, 
Brunei Darussalam, Cambodia, China, Fiji, 
India, Indonesia, Iran, Japan, Korea, Lao PDR, 
Malaysia, Maldives, Mongolia, Myanmar, 
Nauru, Nepal, New Zealand, Pakistan, 
Papua New Guinea, Philippines, Samoa, 
Singapore, Solomon Islands, Sri Lanka, 
Thailand, Tonga, Vanuatu and Vietnam 

Subject: 2023 APPU Executive Council Meeting to be held in Bangkok, Thailand 

Dear APPU Members, 

Reference is invited to our letter no. 23/31/299 (23)-VS/kp dated 29 May 2023 exploring the willingness 
of member countries to host this year's APPU Executive Council meeting. However, possibly due to the 
limited time-frame, no member country has volunteered to be a host for the meeting by the prescribed 
timeline. 

Consequently, in line with the General Regulations of the APPU, the APPU Bureau will undertake the 
hosting responsibilities for the 2023 Executive Council Meeting. It is my great pleasure to invite you to 
the 2023 APPU Executive Council meeting, which will now be held in Bangkok from 14 to 18 August 
2023. 

All delegates are strongly encouraged to attend the EC Meeting in person in Bangkok to maximize 
engagement and collaboration. For registered participants, who are unable to travel to Bangkok, we will 
provide a limited online attendance option via an online platform, subject to the approval of the Rules of 
Procedure of the EC and technological feasibility. 

Delegates are invited to visit www.appuec2023.com and register online for the event latest by 30 June 
2023. In case you find any difficulty registering online, the same can also be done by filling in the form 
annexed to this letter. Kindly be aware that any registrations which were made before 29 May 2023 will 
not be considered valid, and we kindly request you to register again. Information regarding the meeting 
venue, accommodation, and other important announcements will be published on the website. 

Member countries are warmly invited to consider hosting a lunch or sponsoring a meeting package for a 
day during the event. For further details and to explore the available opportunities, please get in touch 
with Ms. Kwanjai Kajornwuttideth, Manager Administration & APPU Affairs at kwanjai@appu­ 
bureau.org. 

We look forward to your active involvement and constructive contributions at the 2023 APPU EC 
Meeting in Bangkok. Should you have any inquiries or require further information, please do not hesitate 
to contact us. 

Postal Address 

P.O. Box 1 
Laksi Post Office 
Bangkok 1021 O Thailand 

www.appu-bureau.org Telephone/Telefax/E-mail 

Tel.: +66 (0) 2 573 3831 
fax : +66 (0) 2 573 1161 
E-mail : admin@appu-bureau.org 
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REGISTRATION FORM FOR THE 2023 APPli EC MEETING 

t..i- 18 Al1Gl:ST 2023, BANGKOK 

Name ( D Mr. / D Ms. / D Dr. / D Other) 

Given Name (s) Surname 

E-mail address:-------------------------------- 

Administration/Organization: _ 

Present Position/Title: 

Address (please provide full street address including postcode and country): _ 

Phone number with country code: _ 

Organization details: □ APPU member 

Type: □ Ministry / Government 

□ Diplomatic Representation 

□ Regulator 

D Other '-----------------' 

Will you be traveling to Bangkok to attend the event? □ Yes 

Visa Letter* □ Required 

□ Observer 

□ Not required. 

□No 

D Designated Operator 

*If you need a visa letter from the APPU Bureau, please send a copy of your passport to kwanjai@appu­ 
bureau.org after registration. 

This form is not to be filled if you have completed the registration on the website www.appuec2023.com 
In case you face any difficulty registering online, please complete the form and return it to: 

kwanjai@appu-bureau.org; admin@appu-bureau.org 

LAST DATE OF SUBMISSION: Friday, 30 June 2023 
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